NOTES OF HARPUR HILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION EXTRAORDINARY COMMITTEE MEETING 27th AUGUST 2014 IN THE PARKS INN.
Ken Greenway in the chair.

Apologies:  Phil, Linda, Colin, Frank

REVISED PLANNING APPLICATION – BURLOW/DOLBY/ HEATHFIELD NOOK

Revised plans for this proposed development had been submitted, and it was possible that the application would heard by Development Control Committee on 29th September.     Deadline for comments 15th September.      A Public Inquiry following the refusal of the previous application might be held in December.     If the new application was also refused, it was likely that any appeal would also be heard at the Inquiry.

Those present discussed changes in the plans, and came to the conclusion that the site boundary had been amended to make the site very slightly smaller, but with a similar number of houses.   

Phil had drafted out a letter of objection and this was available for residents to sign.      Elaine and Peter would cover the most affected residents.   Peter would also amend the letter to take in various other relevant points, but keep the letter to one sheet.

Main concerns - 

· The new plans do not address the rural aspect of the community nor sustainability.

· The considerable increase in population to the village with the proposed housing at Foxlow Farm, Dolby Road and the brownfield site of the College.   

· The brownfield site should be developed before any other development is considered.    (Concern expressed that on the revised plans, the derelict buildings on the College site look like urban development – Peter to try and get an up to date aerial map)

· There are problems already with the sewerage system below the abbatoir that Severn Trent have not addressed.

· The proposed site is not in the draft Local Plan as approved by HPBC, and is not needed to meet housing construction targets.

· The development will swamp the existing community.

· Continuing concern as to the capacity of Harpur Hill School to meet demand.

· Recent census figures for High Peak – the local population is not expected to grow in any significant way to requre so many houses.

· Recreational facilities – although a sports pavilion is proposed, this will not serve a public sports facility.
